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Coordinator John Finn
Signature Date

Chairperson - Board of Trustees LeRoy Schramm

Signature Date

The Coal Severance Tax (CST) Revenue Accountability Report System requires the Federation Annual
Report. The report relates to the Plan of Service, which was adopted at the beginning of the fiscal year as a
planning document.

AWARD/EXPENSE SUMMARY

Total CST Award: $45,759.68
Total CST Expended: $45,760.09

EXPENDITURES BY PROGRAM

Program 1 - Annual Meetings $5,332.04
Program 2 - Continuing Education $11,407.25
Program 3 - Resource Sharing and Technology $28,220.80
Program 4 - Community Outreach None
Program 5 - Building Planning None
Program 6 - Admin Costs $800.00

Total: $45,760.09
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PUBLIC VALUE SUMMARY BY PROGRAM
Program 1 - Annual Meetings

Narrative

Money for this program goes towards meeting room costs, trainer costs, meals, and any supplies or
communication costs needed to run the federation's annual meetings.

Desired outcomes:

e Librarians and/or trustees share ideas

e Librarians and/or trustees share expertise

e Librarians and/or trustees implement new ideas

e Librarians and/or trustees develop collaborative projects

e Librarians and/or trustees feel supported and/or inspired

e Librarians and/or trustees are able to handle problems within their own libraries
e Libraries save money and/or time through the collaboration and learning

Desired impacts:

e Librarians and/or trustees implement new services that benefit their community

e Communities and people have the resources they need to be well educated, better informed, healthier,
socially included, civically engaged, and/or successful in business

¢ Individuals and communities utilize, contribute, and support libraries

Public Value

1 Library chose "Librarians and/or trustees develop collaborative projects”.
4 Libraries chose "Librarians and/or trustees share ideas".

How Spent

1 Library spent $1,363.30 on "Catering".

1 Library spent $2,274.82 on "Lodging for federation members".

1 Library spent $1,548.00 on "MTLibrary2GO donation, per BVF Vote".
1 Library spent $54.00 on "Presenter fees or honorariums".

1 Library spent $91.92 on "Snacks".

Stories

Lewis and Clark Library - "Lewis and Clark Library - Providing the attendees with refreshments for the two
day retreat means that we keep a captive audience. Meals gave the attendees an opportunity to network
and tell stories about their experiences. ".

Lewis and Clark Library - "Lewis and Clark Library - It is beneficial for attendees of the retreat to stay in
the same hotel for the duration of the retreat. It gives attendees close access to the facility, as well as
close access to each other. The great benefit of the Spring retreat, besides the obvious CE, is the chance
for librarians to meet and network and share ideas. ".

Lewis and Clark Library - " Lewis and Clark Library - Honorariums ensure quality programs.".

Lewis and Clark Library - "Lewis and Clark Library - Providing the attendees with refreshments for the two
day retreat means that we keep a captive audience. Meals gave the attendees an opportunity to network
and tell stories about their experiences. ".

Lewis and Clark Library - "Per BVF vote at annual business meeting, unspent funds from teh Retreat would
be donated to MTLibrary2GO.".

Program 2 - Continuing Education

Narrative

msl.mt.gov/Library_Development/Library_Directory/Access/Main_Menu/Federation_Reports/FY2019/ARprint.asp 3/12
Broad Valleys 2



10/2/2019 msl.mt.gov/Library_Development/Library_Directory/Access/Main_Menu/Federation_Reports/FY2019/ARprint.asp

Funds for this program are used to support the costs associated with professional development for
librarians, library staff, and trustees. Examples of acceptable costs include, but are not limited to
registration fees, course fees, travel costs, and purchase of materials needed for continuing education.

Desired outcomes:

e Librarians and/or trustees are re-energized and ready to try new things

e Librarians and/or trustees no longer feel isolated

e Librarians keep current in recent library trends and all areas of library learning
e Librarians share the knowledge gained in their community and in the federation
e Trustees work better as a team with librarians

e Libraries and communities cooperate and communicate with each other

e Librarians provide broader, better, up-to-date technology and services

Desired impacts:

e Patrons reap the rewards of our knowledge

e Library and larger community remain healthy

e Community members improve reading and technology skills

e People have the resources they need to be employed, make informed decisions, succeed in school or
college, be civically engaged, and/or successful in business

e People engage in the community in innovative ways - like starting a new business, or sharing lifelong
learning opportunities

e Patrons are able to obtain their goals

Public Value

13 Libraries chose "Librarians and/or trustees are re-energized and ready to try new things".

9 Libraries chose "Librarians keep current in recent library trends and all areas of library learning".
2 Libraries chose "Librarians provide broader, better, up-to-date technology and services".

3 Libraries chose "Librarians share the knowledge gained in their community and in the federation".
5 Libraries chose "Libraries and communities cooperate and communicate with each other".

How Spent

1 Library spent $242.00 on "Broad Valley Retreat Costs (Travel & Salary)".

1 Library spent $169.25 on "Courier costs for sharing materials".

1 Library spent $383.59 on "Registration and Lodging, Meals".

17 Libraries spent $7,975.20 on "Registration costs or travel for Montana Library Association conference".
4 Libraries spent $342.52 on "Registration costs or travel for Montana Library Association retreat”.

2 Libraries spent $877.05 on "Registration costs or travel for workshop or conference hosted by PNLA".

3 Libraries spent $831.00 on "Travel costs for MSC meeting".

2 Libraries spent $539.20 on "Travel costs for workshop hosted by Montana State Library".

1 Library spent $47.44 on "Travel costs to PLD".

Stories

Lewis and Clark Library - "Several staff members were able to attend the Annual Conference here in
Helena in 2019. The grant award made it possible for more than 10 staff members to attend the
conference. Several staff were able to present. ".

Jefferson County Library - Boulder - "Librarians from Boulder and Whitehall attended the Montana Library
Association conference. Everyone took different classes so we could make the most of what we learned.
Then we shared our new knowledge with each other and were able to start new programs, improve some
of the programs we already have and make sure library staff has the knowledge they need to stay up-to-
date with things that are happening in other libraries.".

Jefferson County Library - Boulder - "Librarians were able to pay hotel rooms for library aides to attend the
conference. They were able to network and learn from other aides how to improve the customer
experience in their libraries; thereby making customers more likely to come to the library to seek out
information. When customers do come in with questions, library aides are better equipped to answer their
questions and show the customers how to find what they are looking for.".

Broadwater School and Community Library - "Great training. Lots of great peer interaction and workshops.
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My two favorite was about collaborating with fellow teachers and Makerspaces. Great ideas for Summer
Reading Program, classrooms ideas and programming.".

Broadwater School and Community Library - "Motivation, Mindset and Grit workshop. Great motivation for
building relationships and developing a library environment for learning. Great information on guided
imagery and visualization.".

Meagher County/City Library - "The ability to attend regional workshops assists in the growing and
diversifying of services we are able to provide for our patrons. ".

Meagher County/City Library - "Gathering with libraries from similar, as well as different areas aids in
problem-solving and networking with a wider diversity of librarians. Sharing of experience and providing
networking opportunities are a vital part of keeping library resources and services up-to-date!".

Butte-Silver Bow Public Library - "Funding covered a portion of the costs to send several staff to MT Library
Association annual conference. Staffers are able to connect with other library professionals and exchange
info on programs, best practices, challenges and solutions. Further, it serves to re-energize our interactions
with our community. We get excited again about the services we provide to our community and the vital
role of the Library.".

Hearst Free Library - "Sam Walters and Colleen Ferguson attended training sessions and meetings related
to the operation of the library such as the Montana Library Association conference, the MSC meeting, and a
Federation meeting.".

Belgrade Community Library - "We have spent our $877.05 for professional development. 1. All staff are
enrolled with the Montana Library Association. Our enrollment fees allow us to vote on MLA issues
important to our library, be proactive in moving forward Montana Libraries legislative agenda, and attend
the annual conference at a reduced rate. 2. The remaining funds were spent having four staff attend the
MLA conference in Helena. We, as a team, strategically plan our conference sessions in order to learn new
information and share it with other staff. We each try to go to the sessions most germaine to our positions.
After MLA, we have a sharing time at staff meetings to collectively hear the new information and ideas
shared during many of the sessions. My staff is able to gain valuable continuing education credits and
process the information by presenting it to their peers. In order to demonstrate the importance of
continuing education, my Library Board allows us to close the library one of the full days of the conference
so all staff have the opportunity to attend. In addition, this year one of my staff and I presented on the
experience and knowledge gained through being a part of the continuing education pilot project for
Montana librarians.".

Bozeman Public Library - "Recently, our Help Desk upstairs received a beautiful bouquet of flowers with a
very sweet card. The sender was so grateful for an employee's patience and knowledge. This patron had
been working on something very complicated and our Librarian was able to help her. Not only are
conferences helpful for learning new skills, they are helpful to hear other people's stories that staff public
desks. We all learn compassion, patience and skills from eachother.".

William K. Kohrs Memorial Library - "I always come back from workshops with new ideas to try out at our
library. Our storytimes and other children's programs have really improved because of MSL workshops.".

Madison Valley Public Library - "This portion of the BVF expense is used for MLA annual conference
attendance for all staff members. We are a small rural library, and it's often difficult to find employees who
are formally trained in library science. The benefits from this continuing education assistance allow our
staff to take advantage of the annual Montana State Library conference to further our professional
development, and allow networking with state professionals, peers and vendors. This assistance directly
and most positively impacts the quality of service we are able to provide to our community.".

Manhattan Community School Library - "The Asst. Director used a portion of the continuing education
grant funds to attend the yearly Montana Library Association meeting held once a year. This is the largest
gathering of librarians in the state, involving librarians from public, school, academic, and special libraries.
The conference provides many workshops and classes of a variety for each library to learn and share ideas
and skills. There are always several ideas on programs, administrative issues, technology, and community
involvement to bring back that are then used to benefit our own library and community.".
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Manhattan Community School Library - "Part of the continuing education grant funds was used to attend

the Montana Shared Catalog meeting in the Spring of 2019. While 1 meeting is held online once a year to
help libraries defray costs, one meeting is held in Helena for vital updates and vote on budget items. The
Shared Catalog remains one of our most effective tools in serving our patrons. This allows the libraries to
serve their community in a broader capacity than just at the local level. Administrative and IT assistance,
interlibrary lending, and exposure to more materials helps us to serve our rural community better.".

Sheridan Public Library - "This year's MLA conference was especially useful in that every class I took was
applicable to my situation as a solo librarian; from original cataloging help to the class on dealing with
emotional trauma in patrons.".

Thompson-Hickman Madison County Library - "Library Assistant/Youth Services Librarian Christina Koch
attended the entire conference. Altogether, she spent $323.79 for accommodations and $225 for MLA
conference registration. She enjoyed networking with colleagues from throughout the state. She also
gleaned information about Work Flows, plus she attended sessions pertinent to providing children's
services. These funds were very much appreciated in allowing her to participate in the Montana Library
Association annual meeting.".

Drummond School & Community Library - "Traveling to conferences is always beneficial to me! I
particularly enjoy the opportunity to network with other librarians and directors. I always, - literally always
- return home with something I can implement in my library to make the experience better for patrons in
my community.".

Drummond School & Community Library - "Drummond's library has begun coordinating with Philipsburg
Public Library to share costs and scheduling with a local delivery service for our Partner transits for Onshelf
Holds being sent to Partner libraries. Having had to rely on volunteers at times is unreliable and can be
frustrating. We appreciate the opportunity to have the means and ability to send our crates to the next
HUB library to be sorted and transferred to the loaning libraries.".

Drummond School & Community Library - "This may have been the best PLD conference I have attended! I
was able to network with other library directors and gain ideas for programming along with the
encouragement to try new things in my library. There was training in services to provide to patrons and
opportunities to role play different scenarios for meeting challenges that all librarians face with budget
cuts, collection development, or community input. Sensory Stations demonstrated programming that I
may be able to coordinate with elementary teachers in our district. Coding has become popular in many
libraries and I learned about grants that make such programs possible. Since my library is teaming up with
the Montana Alzheimer's Association, I found that Marjorie's session used statistics to show how important
it is to provide support for our aging patrons and their caregivers. Training in approaching and
communicating with stakeholders in our communities was helpful, and realizing the role libraries can play
in providing information about government publications increased my awareness. ".

Drummond School & Community Library - "Travel From PLD.".
Drummond School & Community Library - "Fuel - travel costs to PLD".

Drummond School & Community Library - "Funds were used for travel to the Library Director's Retreat
where the director gained knowledge from presenters and other librarians. Sessions included ideas for new
programs, training in reporting, and time for connecting and networking with other directors.".

Philipsburg Public Library - "Attending the annual Broad Valley retreat allows the librarians and board
members to connect with other libraries. This helps us by learning about programming that is working well
in other libraries, current technologies and recent trends. We are fairly isolated, this annual meeting helps
us feel more connected to other libraries.".

North Jefferson County Library District Clancy Library - "MLA and our libraries' situation allowed us to send
nearly all our staff/volunteers to part of MLA this past year. Our staff/volunteers (being the amazing ones
they are ;) ) met and strategically covered the different options and then came back to share the
information. It was AWESOME for our staff to learn new stuff and to meet other librarians. They came back
with a lot of ideas that they've adapted for our patrons and implemented. Due to their ideas and
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enthusiasm we changed the way our public computers and technology help works--we were able to recruit
teenagers and develop a good system for helping people get their devices onto wireless, successfully
download MML2Go materials. We were also able to organize and make available all of our non-library
technology resources (we've got a projector, VHS player, region-free player, DVD drive, MP3player, etc.) so
that people realize they are available and can take advantage. It was just really great to have them
energized, motivated, and making great changes for our patrons.".

Program 3 - Resource Sharing and Technology

Narrative

Funds in this program are used to support resource sharing programs such as interlibrary loan, courier, and
book club kits as well as covering technology needs a library may have such as specific software and/or
hardware. Examples of ways to use funds include, but are not limited to OCLC, MSC, Courier costs,
postage, book club kits, Internet, hardware, peripherals, and software.

Desired outcomes:

e Library can afford resources - all libraries who want to play can play

e Library offers these resources to the community

e Libraries can provide information sources beyond their physical collections
e Libraries can re-allocate resources for other needed public services

e Libraries have up-to-date technology and good connections

e Librarians have technology expertise

e Libraries save money

Desired impacts:

e Patrons have an equal playing field with the rest of the world

e People have the resources they need to be well educated (ready for school, college, or independent
learning), better informed, healthier, socially included, and civically engaged

e Patrons have access wherever they are

¢ People in isolated communities feel more connected

e Patrons can improve their own and the communities economic well-being

Public Value

11 Libraries chose "Libraries can provide information sources beyond their physical collections".
5 Libraries chose "Libraries have up-to-date technology and good connections".

1 Library chose "Libraries save money".

8 Libraries chose "Library can afford resources - all libraries who want to play can play".

5 Libraries chose "Library offers these resources to the community".

How Spent

1 Library spent $358.70 on "Courier".

2 Libraries spent $674.05 on "Databases such as Ebsco or Gale".

1 Library spent $1,417.05 on "Follett online hosting of checkout system".

1 Library spent $1,417.05 on "KIC Kinowledge Imaging Center scanning system".
6 Libraries spent $7,198.20 on "Montana Shared Catalog".

7 Libraries spent $7,175.20 on "MontanalLibrary2Go".

4 Libraries spent $3,127.09 on "New computers or laptops for patrons".

6 Libraries spent $5,268.41 on "OCLC".

1 Library spent $1,417.05 on "Overdrive and Ancestry Annual Subscriptions".

1 Library spent $168.00 on "Website".

Stories

Lewis and Clark Library - "The benefit to Lewis & Clark Library is the access to quality bibliographic records
and ILL services. Our patrons benefit by having good, searchable records in the OPAC. They have the
added benefit of having a way to access library materials in libraries all over the world via ILL. ".
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Jefferson County Library - Boulder - "We purchased a new computer that was outdated and also bought a
Chrome pad to use during computer coding classes with the junior high and high school kids. We want to
expose them to technology that they might not have at home and get them interested in some of the
wonderful job opportunities they may have if they stick with learning about computers, coding, etc..".

Jefferson County Library - Boulder - "We subscribed to "Kanopy", an online movie streaming service. Many
of our patrons do not have access to movies and documentaries other coming to the library to get them.
Unfortunately, our physical building can only hold so many DVDs. By offering this program, we will be able
to offer thousands of movies and the children's movies have all been vetted by "Common Sense Media", so
the parents can feel comfortable about what the kids are watching.".

Jefferson County Library - Boulder - "We purchased the Gale Databases so people could have access to
information anywhere they are located. The database package we chose has kids sites, adult sites as well
as automotive, consumer reports, etc. The high school sends kids over to the library so we can teach them
how to use the different databases and how to cite the websites in their reports.".

Broadwater School and Community Library - "Only public facility in the county that has printing available.
This is invaluable during tax season. Patrons appreciate the library being open for the copying needs.".

Meagher County/City Library - "The streamlining of the cataloging process allows for more time helping
patrons!".

Butte-Silver Bow Public Library - "Covered the majority of OCLC subscription expenses (this year's cost
was higher than last year). This is a vital tool for cataloging as well as locating materials for interlibrary
lending.".

Hearst Free Library - "In addition to allowing the Hearst Free Library to afford the services provided by
OCLC, this year we used the extra money received after the spring Federation meeting to update the
software on our patron computers.".

Belgrade Community Library - "OCLC allows our library to connect with library records all over the world!
Use of OCLC provides efficient cataloging resources, the ability to import records, and a pathway to find
almost any resource our patrons want to locate. We consider OCLC an essential foundational tool for
providing service to our community and assisting our patrons by providing unlimited informatinonal
resources to the outside world.".

Bozeman Public Library - "Our community loves to be able to checkout eBooks and audiobooks through
Montana Library 2 Go. One parent recently expressed much appreciation for the audiobooks for car trips
with their child. They feel that it has helped the child learn a love of stories through these experiences.".

William K. Kohrs Memorial Library - "We often have children looking for a particular book or series they
would like to read for school. If our copy is checked out or if we don't have the title, the children are
thrilled to find out they can check out a digital copy from Montana Library 2 Go.".

William K. Kohrs Memorial Library - "A patron came to the library looking for a rare book that we do not
own. There is no digital copy of the book. She did not think it was possible to find it without paying over
$100.00 for a copy. We were able to borrow a copy for her through inter-library loan. She was very happy
to be able to read the book!".

Madison Valley Public Library - "Here at MVPL, we do our best to give our community access to information
and services that larger population centers often give their patrons. One way we can afford this is by
receiving BVF assistance to help take advantage of the technology and professionalism the Montana
Shared Catalog provides. We see people from all over the world, and we continually shatter myths of the
"small town library." Because of financial assistance that allows us to be part of the MSC and MT2Go, the
library attracts potential business owners, home buyers and families that are relocating to Ennis because
we can provide professional services that connect them to the rest of the Montana and the world. ".

Manhattan Community School Library - "Manhattan Community School Library has been a member of the
MontanalLibrary2Go downloadable service for many years. This is truly one of our most appreciated
services our library provides. While the Montana State Library has made this as cost-effective as possible
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for small libraries, the technology funds help to offset the annual subscription rate. As a smaller library in
the state, our rural budget is somewhat limited for physical materials of many kinds. Being able to provide
this service without sacrificing our physical materials budget is wonderful! This service has been invaluable
to our patrons, whether they're traveling, tech-savvy, accessing materials at all hours of the day.".

Manhattan Community School Library - "The remainder of our technology funds goes towards the purchase
of new computers in our library. Even though we are a small library, we are committed to providing
adequate computers for personal use and internet access to our patrons for research, job search, or
pleasure. Current technology and internet access is vital to our small communities in Montana to stay
connected on a broader scale. The funds help us replace our computers on a rotation system so that none
of them are inadequate.".

Sheridan Public Library - "The Shared Catalog's user sharing groups give us the opportunity to have a
collection that expands outside our walls. We can specialize our collection to provide materials in other
libraries, and other libraries can carry materials we do not. Well over two-thirds of the items requested by
our patrons that we do not physically hold are available within our user group (4 Rivers), saving us
postage and related interlibrary loan expenses, and giving the patrons confidence that they can order
ANYTHING, and we will be able to provide it.".

Thompson-Hickman Madison County Library - "We used these funds to partially pay for the $760.20
subscription for Overdrive and the $848.00 for our annual subscription to Ancestry (totaling $1,608.20).
These funds are appreciated since they allow us to apportion our budget funds to other subscriptions,
including the Montana Shared Catalog and OCLC. Thank you.".

Drummond School & Community Library - "The KIC system can be used to scan historical documents,
photographs, and other documents to be printed into books and flyers. It is our hope that the school will
be able to scan and print our yearbooks; patrons can scan recipes to print cookbooks for fundraising; the
historical society can scan images to be shared with local entities as well as the Montana Memory Project
and people can scan documents to share electronically with recipients who are distantly located. We
received helpful grants from Blackfoot telecommunications and the Drummond Teacher's Organization as
well as funds from the district's budget. We plan to host training sessions and programs to let the
community know about the system and its usefulness to our patrons.".

Philipsburg Public Library - "This membership to OCLC allows our library to do Interlibrary loans and use
WorldCat. The interlibrary loans are invaluable to our patrons when locating rare or unusual books. We are
able to get these items through the mail from libraries across the country.”.

Philipsburg Public Library - "Montanalibrary2go (overdrive) allows our patrons to download ebooks and
audiobooks onto their own personal devices. Allowing our patrons access to a variety of collections.".

Philipsburg Public Library - "We recently developed a website which allows our patrons access to
Montanalibrary2go, Partner shared collections, program information and much more. This website opens
up our doors to everyone for access from home or afar.".

Philipsburg Public Library - "This money was used to purchase 1 new patron computer. We went from
having two computers available for the public to three. This allows our patrons to have better access to the
information they need with no wait time. We also saved our old computers to be used in a different area
for the upcoming census if we need them. ".

Philipsburg Public Library - "This money was spent on sharing books within the Partner Share program.
This program allows people to get books from over 30 different libraries, in essence expanding our
collection to include all those libraries. It took our patrons a little while to get used to looking at other
libraries for an item they were looking for instead of just browsing the shelves. Now they are very used to
finding authors they like and then placing holds on various books from other libraries. The patrons get very
excited when their books come in. This program has been a huge success for the Philipsburg Public library
patrons.".

North Jefferson County Library District Clancy Library - "Workable quality internet is not something that is
readily available for many of our patrons (and those that want to can use the library internet for that if
need be). However, MML2Go is HUGE with some of our patrons (and more non-patrons that aren't library
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lovers and don't use their cards for anything else ;) ). It is especially wonderful with patrons moving from
larger metropolitan areas out of state--because MML2Go is comparable often better than the digital library
they had access to before they moved. This consortium is extraordinary and allows us to offer a service
that is top notch in the world and nothing we could afford or manage on our own. Due to the
success/patrons' reception of MML2Go we've taken another giant step/risk for our little libraries and
subscribed to Kanopy (streaming media service). We went through our estimated annual budget in 3
months--it was a success ;)".

Program 4 - Community Outreach

Narrative

Funds for this program are used to support outreach and marketing to the community with the hope of
increasing awareness of libraries and their value. Examples of acceptable spending in this category include,
but are not limited to: costs associated with summer reading programs, homebound services, books by
mail, and any promotional materials.

Desired outcomes:

¢ Libraries communicate their value

e Libraries continue to grow

e Libraries reach beyond their walls to be viable, vibrant, and vivacious parts of their communities

Desired impacts:
e Montana citizens understand the value of libraries and the actual costs of library services

Public Value
How Spent

Stories

Program 5 - Building Planning

Narrative

Funds used in this program support the costs of planning for the best use of space directly related to
federation-wide activities. Costs may include, but are not limited to: consultant fees and travel, design
models, wireless feasibility studies and cost analysis for designing areas.

Desired outcomes:

e Libraries can hire professional assistance for building consultation and evaluation

e Library buildings are designed to be safe, inclusive, comfortable, inspirational places to provide services
e Libraries are community meeting places where all community members have access to a welcoming
public space

Desired impacts:

e People come together for learning, networking, community problem-solving, socializing, food, fun, or
whatever's needed

Public Value

How Spent

Stories

Program 6 - Admin Costs
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Narrative

Several administrative functions are centralized at the State Library, but Federation members may want to
authorize a stipend (of not more than $1,000) to the federation coordinator. Federations may also allocate
funds to pay for communication costs, travel, and supplies.

Desired outcome:
e Federation coordinator has the resources to handle the logistical duties required of running a federation
e Member libraries can focus on other services that directly benefit patrons

Public Value

1 Library chose "Federation coordinator has the resources to handle the logistical duties required of
running a federation".

How Spent
1 Library spent $800.00 on "Coordinator stipend".

Stories

Lewis and Clark Library - "The Administrative Services grant helps to cover the expenses of the Federation
HQ Library by purchasing office supplies related to the Federation operation, and assisting with conference
call fees. ".
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EXPENDITURES BY LIBRARY

Total Award
Library Status Award Expenses
Belgrade Community Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Bozeman Public Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Broadwater School and Community Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Butte-Silver Bow Public Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Dillon Public Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Drummond School & Community Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Hearst Free Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Jefferson County Library - Boulder Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Lewis and Clark Library Active $8,018.73 $8,019.09
Livingston-Park County Public Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Madison Valley Public Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Manhattan Community School Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Meagher County/City Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
North Jefferson County Library District Clancy Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Philipsburg Public Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Sheridan Public Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Thompson-Hickman Madison County Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Three Forks Community Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
Twin Bridges Public Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
West Yellowstone Public Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05
William K. Kohrs Memorial Library Active $1,887.05 $1,887.05

Totals: $45,759.73 $45,760.09
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